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          ¡Bienvenidos! 
     (Welcome) 
September 2016
¡Hola Parents/Guardians!
As your child begins or continues to study “Español”, I would like to enlist your help to make this a successful and enjoyable experience. There are two important aspects of Foreign Language study that are critical to your child’s success. First of all, vocabulary must be memorized. Although I will use vocabulary in speaking, listening, reading, and writing activities in class, it is essential that each student get into the habit of memorizing vocabulary outside of class -- even at home. Working with another person who can check for mastery of the material will enhance memorization. You may even want to learn some Spanish from your child!  Secondly, I ask you to encourage your child to speak Spanish at home as much as possible, even if it is “Spanglish”. The more he or she practices, the more comfortable your child will feel using the language.
I have outlined general requirements, tentative guidelines, and behavioral expectations for our Spanish classes. 
Please feel free to contact me at 654-2966 after 3:07 PM or via email if you have any questions or concerns. I will be available to give extra help after school, and “late buses” will be running. 
We look forward to an exciting and successful year. Thank you for sharing your child with us. We hope to meet you at our Open House.   For Open House, students and families of the Black House are welcome Sept. 27th from 5:30 to 6:30, White House is Oct 5 from 5:30 – 6:30, and Gold House Sept. 29th  from 5:30 to 6:30.
 Sinceramente,
      
Señor McGrath           8th grade Spanish, White House            mmcgrath@cppmail.com   
     ***************************************************************************       
Requirements and Guidelines
Books- Textbooks will remain in the classroom. Among other texts, we will be using the En Español and Gente Joven textbook series. Some great game/practice websites are www.quia.com, www.conjuguemos.com, www.studyspanish.com, www.starspanish.com, www.quizlet.com, www.colby.edu, www.glencoe.com, www.donquijote.org, www.freerice.com and www.classzone.com.  There are also many FREE Apps to download onto your electronic devices.
Materials- Students should bring: Something with which to write.   A binder or similar notebook / organizer.  This is required for students to keep handouts in an organized manner. The material collected in the binder will be the review packet for the final exam. A sturdy “take home” folder is recommended for homework or study papers (other classes may utilize this same folder).  The binder should only be used for Spanish.
Homework -- required every night. If written homework is not assigned, homework is to memorize new and old vocabulary. Late homework will be accepted for less than full credit.  Homework counts as 15% of marking period average.
Quizzes-- There will be frequent, weekly quizzes, often on Friday. Unannounced quizzes will be given occasionally. Missed quizzes should be made up during study hall periods or recess.  Quizzes may be retaken for a better grade.  Quizzes count as 35% of marking period average.
Test, projects, MYP assessments --  will be given during and at the end of each unit. They are always announced. Tests are usually challenging and require the knowledge of vocabulary and grammar of that unit as well as previous units. Please encourage your child to study daily. Tests must be made up if missed. Tests/Projects and MYP Assessments count as 30% of marking period average.
Classwork and participation -- Active vocalization is essential to learning a new language. Please encourage your child to speak a lot Spanish in class, try to avoid using English, and actively volunteer and participate.   Attendance and behavior will also affect this grade. If your child is involved in music class and needs to miss class for lessons, he/she needs to make up the work. Students must also see me to make up any missed work from absences.  Classwork and Participation counts as 20% of marking period grade.
Effort grade -- is based on assignments, class participation, behavior, and work completed on time regardless of academic grade achieved. 
Parent Portal -- We encourage you to access your child’s grades online through the Parent Portal   (contact the Guidance Office to sign up, if you haven’t already).
*****************************************************************************************
HAWK PRIDE Expectations
Be safe; be respectful; be accountable; be honest

***************************************************************************************



      


Eighth Grade Curriculum  (Unit, topic, and grammar)

Unit 1 --  Travel  --  Preterite tense, including irregular forms

Unit 2 – Clothing and Shopping – Preterite (continued), Possessive pronouns


Unit 3 – Celebrations and Traditions / Story telling -- Imperfect tense, transition words

Unit 4 – Future Plans and Professions – Future and conditional tenses
      
Unit 5 – Environment – Conditional (cont.), impersonal expressions, present perfect tense
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
(Please detach, and return this portion)

My child and I have read the information and expectations for Spanish class. We understand them and the importance that our efforts have upon success in this class and our 2016-17 school year.

____________________________________________        ____________________________________________
                (Student’s signature)                                                             (Parent/Guardian’s signature)

Corning – Painted Post Middle School
Spanish
…….. Please sign and return by Monday, Sept. 15th ...........
Student’s Name (please print) __________________________________________________     Per. ___________
Student’s Birthday ____________________________________________

Homeroom  ___________
Parent/Guardian’s Name (please print) ____________________________________________________________
Parent’s Preferred Phone Number _________________________________________________________________

 Parent/ Guardian’s E-mail Address _______________________________________________________________
My child and I have read the information and expectations for Spanish class. We understand them and the importance that our efforts have upon success in this class.
____________________________________________        ____________________________________________
                (Student’s signature)                                                             (Parent/Guardian’s signature)
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